
PLEASE PRAY:
1) Noé’s visa interview - favor

(scheduled for March 3rd)

2) God appointments

3) Unity & community 

4) Girls begin preschool -
health and joy to abound. 

THE CHAN FAMILY 
SEEN & HEARD

Welcome “Home”...
We are grateful to have experienced God’s hand at
work over our time Stateside and for Noé back
home. I can’t even believe all the ways He
protected us: avoiding the flu season, traveling in
snow storms, being without power for more than a
day, etc. He granted our girls the opportunity to not
only see snow as they had dreamed of, but also to
play multiple times and experience the snow fun in
several different ways. What a gift to see this dream
come true for them.

My mind is swirling with the events of the past m-
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onth. I wish I could paint this detailed picture of how He put together SO MANY of the
details, meetings, and opportunities to share with family and friends; because my words
fall short. I’ll share some of the highlights as it is a reminder that He is just so good and
the Giver of all good gifts: 

we met my newest Beyer nephew and spent quality time with all of his family
(cousins getting to know and appreciate one another) - a gift
we were gifted time with both my grandfathers and one grandmother
we saw so many people dear to my heart. 

At one of our home churches, I received a hug from one of the longtime members who
stepped back with a lump in his throat and said what I think my heart needed to hear,
“You are following in your mother’s footsteps. Welcome home.” It tied it all together for
me; the visit “home” to family both biological and heavenly was a reminder of this gift
we’ve been given in our heavenly heritage.                                                                        



kathlyn.c@cimissions.org
noé.c@cimissions.org

cimissions.org

To donate online: 
go to cornerstoneinternational.org/chan
To donate by check:
make checks to Cornerstone International with “Seen & Heard” in the memo
line. Mail to Cornerstone International P.O. Box 192, Wilmore, Kentucky 40390

God provided
From Noé:
Although my family traveled to the US to
participate in face-to-face training with
Cornerstone International (CI), I was
unable to join them because my visa
interview did not go through in time.
However, I was able to participate
virtually. During this time, I gained
valuable insight that helps me
understand how to better serve the
community and strengthen our ministry
model. This training gave us tools for new
ways to impact the lives of those around
us.

Making the most of my time back in
Guatemala, I took the opportunity to fill
in for my sister-in-law and assist in the
logistics of an art camp, which allowed
me to see ways that we can better our
discipleship model with our native
volunteers. 

It was a privilege to share with our local team and build relationship with them while
serving at the Ceiva school. Though I could not go to the States, we know that everything
happened according to His plan. We experienced how God generously provided what
was needed to cover the expenses and other various unmeasurable needs for the trip
through the support of family and friends. This experience was a true blessing; it has
reaffirmed our confidence that God has a perfect plan for our family. 

We are grateful for the gift that you all are to us and that we might call you family - a
heavenly gift. May our family’s account of His faithfulness be a reminder and

encouragement to you.

Until we meet again,

Noé & Kathlyn Chan

http://www.cornerstoneinternational.org/chan/

